

## **Oasis Academy Temple**

Smedley Lane Cheetham Manchester M8 8SA

Telephone: (0161) 205 1932 Fax: (0161) 205 1047

E-mail: admin@oasistemple.org

9<sup>th</sup> July 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

We are starting our transition for the children next week and although it will have to look different due to maintaining the bubbles and allowing staff to be 2m away from the children, all the children will get to meet their new teachers.

We are delighted to be able to tell you that most of the staff will be with us next academic year ensuring stability for the school to enable us to get back on our teaching and learning journey following a very challenging eighteen months for us all.

Miss Langan has been at the Academy for 3 years working alongside Ms McGeorge then covering the last 2 terms of her maternity leave but she will sadly be leaving us at the end of term. I would like to thank her for her contribution to Year 5 during that time and hope that finally she will be able to fulfil her desire for travelling.

We were lucky to employ five fabulous apprentices in January 2019 but it is now time for them to move on to other jobs so we are sadly losing Mr Jack, Ms Berakhi, Miss Royle and Miss Fernandez but are really pleased that Miss Hayes is staying with Temple permanently as a teaching assistant. Thank you to all of them - you have all been amazing.

As well as saying some goodbyes we are also welcoming Ms Martin as the new Principal from September and I know she is really looking forward to meeting all the children and families. It is an exciting time for the Academy. I am also very pleased to tell you that Mr Khan has now been appointed to the Academy leadership team as a second Deputy Head to work alongside Mrs Foolat. As you see from the class lists below Mrs Bland is returning following her maternity leave so we are looking forward to seeing her back in the Academy from Friday  $16^{th}$  July.

Just for next academic year we have been granted an extra Teacher Day which we will be using in September so I have updated the school calendar on the website - the children will return on Thursday  $9^{th}$  September.

















## **Oasis Academy Temple**

Smedley Lane Cheetham Manchester M8 8SA

Telephone: (0161) 205 1932

Fax: (0161) 205 1047

E-mail: admin@oasistemple.org

## Next year the classes are as follows

Nursery - Miss Johnston (new intake)  Reception - Mrs Callaghan (Early Years Leader) (separate list)  Reception - Miss Lampshire (separate list)
Reception - Miss Lampshire (separate list)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Reception - Miss Peat (separate list)
Year 1 - Miss Butterworth (having RCJ)
Year 1 - Mrs Speed (having RP)
Year 1 - Mrs Munir (having RL)
Year 2 - Ms Wood (K51 Leader) (having 1M)
Year 2 - Miss Stanley (having 15)
Year 2 - Mrs Boulton (having 1B)
Year 3 - Mrs Jackson (Miss Wolfson) (taking her Y2 class to Y3
Year 3 - Mr Wilkins (having 2B)
Year 3 - Mr Roper (having 25)
Year 4 - Mr Beaumont (LKS2 Leader) (taking his Y3 class to Y4)
Year 4 - Mr Beesley (having 3W)
Year 4 - Miss Connelly (taking her Y3 class to Y4
Year 5 - Ms Bailey/Mrs Bland (having 4B)
Year 5 - Miss Pidcock (having 4BH)
Year 5 - Mr Kelly (having 4H)
Year 6 - Mrs McCardle (having 5M)
Year 6 - Mrs Madden (having 5K)
Year 6 - Miss Hanif (having 5P)

Ms McGeorge (UKS2Leader) and Ms Thorpe are on maternity leave.

As always thank you for all your support over this pandemic year, without us all working together I am sure it would have been even more challenging than it was.

Mrs Crew

## Dates for your diary

13 <sup>th</sup> July	6M's leavers party
14 <sup>th</sup> July	6D's leavers party
15 <sup>th</sup> July	6T's leavers party
16 <sup>th</sup> July	Annual Reports out to parents/carers
20 <sup>th</sup> July	Break up for Summer
9 <sup>th</sup> September	Children back in school













